October 29, 2005 

Dear NIST,

I am very gratified to see that the voting machine issues are being  

reviewed.  As someone who is very politically active and spent years  

in the computer industry, I never had the blind faith in this  

hardware that someone people evinced.  I was very disturbed by the  

fact that there were no printed receipts and that the equipment used  

proprietary software for the most part, but what bothered me the most  

was the fact that all the systems communicated to tabulate.  In a  

financial system, there would be internal safeguards such as printed  

subtotals for reconciliations and other summaries that would prevent  

anyone from easily changing all totals without being detected.  Yet  

in one of the most important activities of civic life, such wholesale  

manipulation was being facilitated with no thought as to the  

implications.

If it were up to me, there would be sub-batch totals and printouts of  

each vote and each states totals that would have to foot to their  

precinct and region totals.  This would make it virtually impossible  

for someone to change anything without being noticed.  Hopefully,  

these ideas will be considered.

Finally, I hope that citizens who bring discrepancies to the  

attention of their local voting registrar, newspapers, the NIST or  

other groups won't be treated with the term, "conspiracy theorist"  

and derided as those of us who tried to point out past problems  

were.  Just as people who give tips to the SEC about insider trading  

are treated with great respect, so should people trying to ensure  

honest voting should be treated.

Sincerely,

Gina de Miranda

a Voter and voter registrar

